MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 2017 AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH AT 7PM

Present

Cllr. S. Jones (in the chair), Cllrs. J. Barrett, D. Hill, G. Hulme, J. Hollas, J. Staveley – Churton, R. Lyons, D. Bromley, 1 Member of the public.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting on Monday 21 August 2017 having been circulated were taken as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. G. Hulme seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed

Apologies for Absence

Cllr. D. Butterfield

<u>Declaration of Interest by Members of the Council in items on the agenda and the nature of such interest</u>

Cllr. D. Bromley - Graffiti on Ferry Lane

Cllr. G. Hulme - Roadside Cowick Road

Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton - Speeding Agricultural Vehicles, Grafitti - Ferry Lane, Freedom of Snaith

Cllr. D. Hill - Action Log Update, Speeding of Agricultural Vehicles

Cllr. J. Hollas - Buttermarket Parking

Public Participation

None

East Riding Councillors Report

Cllr. J. Barrett advised Goole Fields combined funds was now £200k per year

Cllr. J. Barrett advised the vegetation had now been cut back at Gyme Corner however motorists must take care when entering the area.

Action Log

Buttle Lane - Reply from East Riding of Yorkshire Council

No Comment from the reply. Cllr. G. Hulme advised the crossing of the road at Beast Fair was an issue however the Town Council had been requesting action from ERYC for over 10 years.

Buttermarket - Parking

Cllr. J. Hollas advised £4000 for the creation of two parking spots quoted by ERYC was too much for the Town Council to pay. Cllr. G. Hulme advised there had been no mention of the Town Council having to pay for repairs to the road if the parking spaces were not to be provided. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed



requesting ERYC pay for the road repairs on Buttermarket at a cost of £500 seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed

Cowick Road - Various - ERYC Reply

Information regarding speed surveys and police actions were circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton proposed contacting Humberside Police requesting why the police speed van could not be sited on Cowick Road. Noted by Council Members

Bollards - East Cowick - ERYC Reply

Information advising ERYC would speak to residents of East Cowick with regards to parking on the road verge before bollards being installed was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members.

Harron Homes

Cllr. G. Hulme gave a list of issues together with photos relating to the new development on Cowick Road. Cllr. G. Hulme advised the verge had been destroyed along with other issues including damage to trees. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed writing to Harron Homes requesting everything be reinstated by the 1st November and all request be also forwarded to Hazel Walsh – Enforcement Officer – ERYC seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agree.

Correspondence / Communications with Residents

Speeding Agricultural Vehicles

A letter from a concerned resident advising of a near miss with an agricultural vehicle was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton proposed writing to the Farmers and advising them of the incident as well as writing to all local farmers requesting they ensure all drivers respect the speed limits seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and Agreed Cllr. J. Barrett proposed the letter include a request for compensation seconded Cllr. D.Bromley and agreed.

Play Areas

Princess Diana Play Area - Report of Anti-Social Behaviour

An email from a concerned resident was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed writing to the resident informing them Humberside Police are aware of the situation and continue to monitor the area seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed

Joint Use Play Area - Various

The Town Clerk advised she had arranged to discuss the proposed new park plans with local school children to help gather evidence for a need for the new equipment. Cllr. G. Hulme recommended contacting Tesco Goole requesting the Joint Use Play Area become one of their chosen charities.



Items from Council Members

Roadside - Cowick Road - Cllr. G. Hulme

Cllr. G. Hulme advised the field entrance next to Cowick Church had become muddy and difficult to pass due to farm vehicles bringing mud off the field. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed writing to the Farmer requesting they clean to area up seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed.

Gateway to the East Riding - Cllr. S. Jones

Cllr. S. Jones reminded Councillors of the visit from Stephen Parnaby and Caroline Lacey (ERYC) and invited all councillors to attend if available. Noted by council members

Snaith and Cowick Growing Together - Cllr. J. Barrett

Cllr. J. Barrett advised he had received a quote of £350 for the planter outside of the Priory Church, Cllr. J. Hollas proposed purchasing the planter as it had made a great impact on High Street seconded Cllr. D. Bromley and agreed

Tractor Turning Signs - Cllr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromely requested information on who would purchase a Tractor Turning sign, Cllr G. Hulme advised it would be the farmer's responsibility to request from ERYC Highways. Cllr. D. Bromley proposed the Council write a letter of support to the local farmer regarding the tractor turning sign at East Cowick seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

Graffiti Ferry Lane - Cllr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromley proposed writing to NYCC requesting the remaining graffiti be removed from the bridge as a matter of urgency due to the nature of the wording seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed.

Market Place - Cllr. D. Bromley

Cllr. D. Bromley read a report regarding lack of parking and speed of ERYC with regards to additional spaces as well as the impact of local businesses. Cllr. J. Barrett advised ERYC could take up to 12 months to create the additional parking spaces due to traffic regulations. Cllr. R. Lyons noted the businesses complained of loss of customers due to the one way system.

Events

Remembrance Parade 2017

Information regarding the date and time was circulated to council members. All councillors present stated they would be available for the event.

Christmas Market 2017 - Advertising with local Press / Marketing

The Town Clerk advised of costs for advertising in the local press. Cllr. R. Lyons proposed paying £39 for advertising seconded Cllr. D. Bromley

Banner for the Christmas Market

The Town Clerk requested permission to purchase a banner advertising the Christmas Market proposed Cllr. J. Barrett seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed

The Town Clerk noted she was very disappointed by the lack of support from some local businesses regarding the Christmas Market. Noted by council members.

Freedom of Snaith - 29 April 2018

Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton requested the Town Council support the purchasing and installation of the plaque for the Priory Church. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed the Town Council put any remaining funding required towards to the plaque after the memorial gardens and associated groups had made donations seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed

Summer Market - Confirm Day

Cllr. R. Lyons proposed the Town Council request use of the Primary School field for the next Summer Market before any decision is made on the date seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed.

Police

A full report from Humberside Police was circulated to council member prior to the meeting. Noted by council members

Library - Stranger Danger Incident

The Town Clerk advised councillors a number of young children been approached by a stranger in a car outside of the Library.

CCTV Report

A copy of the CCTV report was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members.

East Cowick Liaison Meeting - Report

Cllr. D. Hill advised the gates to the rear of Croda would be opening at the end of the year.

Youth Club - Update

Councillors were advised of proposed interview dates. Noted by council members.

Office Premises

Skip Hire — Skip hire cost were given to council members as the Town Clerk advised a large amount of rubbish had been collected which required removal. Cllr.J. Barrett proposed hiring of a skip seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed.

New Door

Cllr.J. Barrett proposed a spend of £1000 maximum for a new door for the Office seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed.

ERYC Rural Strategy Review 2016 - 2020

Noted by council members.

Countryside Alliance Awards

AS.

Cllr. S. Jones request the information be sent to all local businesses and placed on the Councils social media page.

Accounts

A full list of accounts were read to council members. Proposed Cllr. G. Hulme seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed.

... Signature

Date: